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January 2016 already! We recently lost a Member from our ranks.  Lee Bol-
linger.  For those of you who did not know Lee personally, you missed a really 
great guy. I did know Lee, and I always enjoyed his company, and is always 
present little bubbly smile of his. Lee was also a really big supporter of Light-
house and helped out where he could. We, I, will truly miss Lee and his pres-
ence.  

 Rick, Liz and myself continue to sift thru the financials, we need this in-
formation to truly put together a budget that the club needs to move forward. 
We are really light in a lot of maintenance areas.  These are areas that we can no 
longer continue to just look over. The gravel situation is out of control. We have 
already spent a small fortune and have not even begun to scratch the surface yet. 
It will take several more loads to make it even look presentable. Thank you, 
Stan, for making this a top priority. Really, needed. The lot lights are again a 
problem.  Billy has again contacted OG&E and as of last Thursday the parking 
lot lights were back on.  Trust me we are just as frustrated as you are in the mat-
ter. It takes a tremendous amount of time out of all our daily lives to keep on top 
of this forever problem. 

Stan has put a code entry handle on the front door. We are really tired of people 
breaking into the Clubhouse when they forget their key. Hopefully this will cur-
tail some of these events. I donôt think, we can repair the glass latch much more 
at this point. Mark Bartusch and his wife and committee are off to a really great 
start with entertainment.  They have really put their best foot forward.  Please 
make every attempt to make the club functions so that we can support them as 
well. A full lake is a great thing, I know we have lots of dock repairs on the 
agenda as well as hoist and RC boat improvements. Looking forward to a great 
Sailing Season on the Water and we are off to a good start! 

 

Scott Law  

Commodore 2016 
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    Billy Pratt 

    Captainbilly0043@att.net 

 

Happy New Year everyone.  By the time you are reading this, we will be into 2016. The Christmas 
Party and New Yearôs parties and New Yearôs Day sail have taken place, and New Yearôs resolu-
tions have been made, and probably broken.. On December 12, the Youth Committee  hosted a 
Christmas party for the kids, any kids, not just OCBC kids.  I didnôt take an actual count, but approx-
imately 40 kids attended.  Santa stopped by with candy  and pictures with the kids.  Thank you to 
Todd Owens who supplied all of the games the kids played. Also a big thank you goes out to Mark 
Bartousch AKA Santa Claus, Kelly Cole who did the face painting., Celine Davis who set up and 
ran the ticket redeeming table and handed out all the prizes, and  Duane Dahlgren who put it all to-
gether and  procured all the pizzas.  All the kids seemed to have a great time.  Watching Kelly paint 
was very interesting. The kids would pick a picture from her phone and she would duplicate it on 
their faces.  She is quite an artist.  Thank you to  all the 
adults and teens who helped run all the games and  
hand out all the tickets.  Everyone had a great time. 

 

For anyone interested in helping me with the planning  
committee this year, I intend to have a short meeting 
on Thursday , Jan 21 at 1830.  This will  be a short 

meeting, so anyone planning on attending the first Lighthouse meeting Jan 21 at 1900 will be able 
to do so.  Bring any ideas you may have for long range planning and projects.  Looking forward to 
seeing you there. 
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